18-12-2020



In This Newsletter

e Endofterm

e Reminderfor January

e Coronavirus update

¢ RSE policy consultation
e WinterGrant

e Operation Christmas

¢ Information given to the school



e Term dates

Bring on 2021!

What ayear! | believeitwould be fairto say that this was not the year we were expecting. However,
we have managed to get through the autumn term with minimal disruption to teachingand learning.
Thiswould not be possible ifthe school community did notworkasa team. We all have a part to play
inkeepingourchildreninschool and preventinginfections from spiraling out of control. The restrictions
we face at the moment may be the compromises we have to make to ensure that our more vulnerable
loved onesreceivethe virusand do not succumb to the virus

Hillingdon will be increasing the testing sites available to families. Lateral flow tests are available forall
LBH workers and secondary school students can be tested viathe link foundin the coronavirus update.

I am sure all of our celebrations will be shorterand smallerthanin previous years. AtRyefield, our
seasonal assemblies were much smaller affairs. The childreninthe EYFSand KS1 normally gettheir
annual taste of show business and performinginfront of a live audience, however current measures
mean that no audiences are allowed for class assemblies. Undeterred, the school has made recordings
of theirchildrenvia Google Classroom. From Nursery to Year2, pupils will be able tologinviatheir
emoji passwords to watch their performance. We realise that thisis no substitute foralive audience,
but I am sure your child will enjoy sharing their brilliant performances with you.



On behalf of theschool, | would like to wish you all a restful break.

January Reminder
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Doors have been decorated, the trees have been hungand the school is heading towards the end of
term. | wouldfirstly like to extend my thanks and gratitude towards the school community. You have all
played akey part in ensuring that we have managed to hold the line against large outbreaks of the
coronavirus. Families have beenvigilantin ensuringthey monitortheir children forsigns and symptoms
and this has really helped to keep the school running over abusy term, often blighted with coughs,
sneezesand snotty noses.

It was hearteningto see thatthe government's vaccination programme has begun toroll out, however
we must remainvigilantin both the shortand longterm. All existing measures detailedinthe Covid-19
section of the school website will continue to be implemented and - as part of our risk management - we
will refineour policy and practices. The amended documents will be uploaded at the beginning of the
new calendaryear.



We would like to remind parents that the deadline for children sharing Christmas cards with their
'bubble'is Tuesday 15th December (to be given out on Friday). This allows us to quarantine
them for 72 hours.

SchoolUniform

Parentsare reminded that from 05 January students are expected to wear their full school uniform. The
uniformisas follows:

Boys and girls wear:

A white poloshirt

School jumper/cardigan

Grey trousers, skirt or pinafore
White socks

Black formal school shoes (notrainers) Inthe summer, girls can weara light summerdress.

In Year 5 & 6 pupils must wear a white shirt with a school tie. Ties can be bought on Parent Pay for £4.10
each, every Friday a member of staff will deliverthe ties to the classrooms.

The only exception to this rule will be on the days thatyour child has P.E. They will be required to come to

schoolin clothing thatis suitable for P.E., ideally trainers, tracksuit bottoms, t-shirt and a hoodie or
sweater, as your child may well be enjoying outdoor PE in the bracing weather associated with January

and February.

In the final week of term, we will be sending your child's pencil case home. Thiswill allow youtotop up
the necessary materials, which include the following:

HB pencils,

writing pen (friction pens are best),
an eraser,

a sharpener,

highlighter,

glue stick,

either colouring pencils or crayola twistable.



We request nothatno felttipsare to be broughtto school. Currently, the school doesnotplanto
reintroduce large bulky bags. We therefore expect children to continueto use a clear, sturdy, zippable
plasticwallet (click here to see an example) with your child’s name written oniit.

After school clubs

Bookingis now live via Parent Pay, with some clubs close to selling out.
Monday:
e Multi-Skills Sport (Yr1& Yr2)
e SpyClub(Yr2 &Yr3)
Tuesday
e Balance-ability (Level 1Bikes forR & Yrl)
e Dance (Yr5 & Yr6)
Wednesday
e Multi-sports (Yr3 & Yr4)
e DebateMate (Yr5 & Yr6)
Thursday
e Football (Yr5& Yr6)
Friday

e Gymnastics(Yr3 & Yr4)

The school reopens to students on Tuesday 5th January.

Ryefield Rascals (before and after school club) reopens on Tuesday 5th January with an earlier start
time of 07:20.



https://www.amazon.co.uk/A4-Plastic-Wallet-Document-Wallets/dp/B075G9J1P3/ref=sr_1_2_sspa?dchild=1&keywords=plastic+wallets+zip&qid=1594367204&sr=8-2-spons&psc=1&spLa=ZW5jcnlwdGVkUXVhbGlmaWVyPUEzMFgwNUs1Qk1aTThHJmVuY3J5cHRlZElkPUEwMzk3MTM2MzJZQzJCWE00VUoxQyZlbmNyeXB0ZWRBZElkPUEwMzA1NTgxT1hXNlVTVENQWEFQJndpZGdldE5hbWU9c3BfYXRmJmFjdGlvbj1jbGlja1JlZGlyZWN0JmRvTm90TG9nQ2xpY2s9dHJ1ZQ==
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Withrising case rates in London, in-person symptomatictesting channels will accept
asymptomaticresidents who wishto gettested.

Based on the current picture, this additional testingis focused on secondary school aged children and

young people, and theirfamilies / household contacts. Currently, this testing will be available uptoand
beyondthe end of termand we will letyou know if this changes.

How to book a test
Go to: Get a test
Selectthe following answers:
No - essential worker
No - symptoms
No - pilot project
My local council has asked me to geta testand bookingis essential

Please could all schools share the information above with theirfamilies to ensure that this offeris
accessible to secondary school pupils and their contacts.

Track and Trace
The school has been advised to continue to supporttrackand trace. The guidance statesthe following:

“Where a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms
morethan 48 hours since being in school, the schoolshould not be contacted. Parents and carers should
follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace.”

Therefore, if your child wasinschool on Friday 18 December, developed symptoms and received a
positive testthen youwould need to contact the school. The time frame for contacting the school
around developing symptoms will be from from Friday 18 Decemberto Monday 21 December. If your
child develops symptoms after 21 Decemberyou would not need to contact the school as they will been
off-site for more than 48 hours.

Parents must notify the school onthe following email: ryefield.enquiries@ryefieldprimary.org.uk



https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fself-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk%2Fantigen%2Fessential-worker&data=04|01||660e3de19df641f325e008d8a11d1cbb|aaacb679c38148fbb320f9d581ee948f|0|0|637436493699789739|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|1000&sdata=r%2FuVGLUSZLOdWzGua6rfEKxNqmXp6VmLNJv3RCzDxoc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ryefield.enquiries@ryefieldprimary.org.uk

The out of hours email will be monitored between 10-11 am.

Should yourchild develop symptoms after Monday 21st December, then you willneed to contact NHS
Track and Trace.

In your email to the school, pleaseinclude:

e your child'sname

e the date when symptoms first appeared

e the date of the confirmed COVID-19test result

e theirlast dayin school

RSE policy consultation

At Ryefield Primary School, itis ouraimto, when teaching relationships and sex education (RSE),
promote spiritual, moral, cultural, mental and physical developmentto all our pupils. Thiswill helpto
prepare them forthe opportunities, experiences and responsibilities of adult life.

It isimportant that, as they grow up, children come to an understanding of theirown bodies, instincts
and feelings. In this way, they will be prepared for the opportunities, joys and responsibilities of
permanentrelationships.

All Sex and Relationships Educationin the school is viewed as part of the school’s total commitmentto
developthe wholechild. We are committed to celebratingrich relationships, growth and development
within caring families and developing asociety of responsibleindividuals who value others as
themselves. The school is sensitive to the fact that children’s environments may differ but seeks to place
the RSE programme within the context of a secure and loving environment where loveand commitment
are promoted. The Governors believe itto be an important part of children’s education.



The aims of RSE at our school are to:
e Provide aframeworkinwhich sensitive discussions can take place

e Prepare pupilsforpuberty, and give them an understanding of sexual developmentand the
importance of health and hygiene

e Helppupilsdevelopfeelings of self-respect, confidence and empathy
e Create a positive culture around issues of sexuality and relationships
e Teach pupilsthe correct vocabulary to describe themselves and their bodies
e Create a positive culture aroundissues of sexuality and relationships
e Teach pupilsthe correctvocabulary to describe themselves and their bodies

As a maintained primary school we must provide relationships education to all pupils as persection 34
of the Children and Social work act 2017.

However, we are notrequired to provide sex education but we do need to teach the elements of sex
education containedinthe science curriculum.

In teaching RSE, we must have regard to guidance issued by the secretary of state as outlined in section
403 of the Education Act 1996.

This link to the draft document sets out Ryefield Primary School's policy to the teaching of RSE. This
policy has been developed in consultation with staff, pupils, governors and parents. School leaders and
governorswould be interested in receiving any feedback on the policy. Please email your commentsto
ryefield.enquiries@ryefieldprimary.org.uk underthe heading RSE policy.

Towards the end of January the school will also be hostingawebinarfor parents on RSE in primary
schools. Thiswill be delivered by a professional from Coram Life Education.

Click here to view the draft policy



http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2017/16/section/34/enacted
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/relationships-and-sex-education-and-health-education
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1996/56/contents
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1996/56/contents
https://www.ryefieldprimary.org.uk/assets/Uploads/RPS-DRAFT-SRE-2020-21.pdf
mailto:ryefield.enquiries@ryefieldprimary.org.uk
https://www.coramlifeeducation.org.uk/
https://www.ryefieldprimary.org.uk/assets/Uploads/RPS-DRAFT-SRE-2020-21.pdf

Hillingdon COVID Winter Grant

TYILLINGDON

LONDON

The government has awarded money to Hillingdon Council as part of the COVID Winter Grant Scheme to
provide supportto vulnerable households and families with children affected by the pandemicduring
the winter period.

The funding will be used to help those struggling to meet the cost of food and utility bills. As school
holidays can be a particularly challenging time for families, anyone with children eligible for benefits -
related free school meals will receivea COVID-19 winter payment. Hillingdon council are usingthe
October 2020 school census data to identify eligible families.

In most cases the council already have the contact details /email address foreligible families

and therefore will be making payments direct to familiesin the form of supermarket vouchers

(forthe two-week school break). Hillingdon are alsoinviting familiesto apply fora paymenttowards the
cost of their utility bills. They are working to make the payments forfood by Monday 21 December
(most payments will be made this week).

For families without access to the internet, they can contact the council to go through the
form questions verbally (contact details below).



Scheme details and the form can be accessed via - www.hillingdon.gov.uk/winter-grant

Schools are welcome to share this scheme with their families. If eligible families do not have access to
the internet, they are able to phone the council:

Contact Centre tel.: 01895 558200 from 8.30am to 5pm, Monday to Friday

If families are experiencing issues with the form link or have any other queries they should email -
wintergrant@hillingdon.gov.uk

Operation Christmas

The school would like tothank everyone fortheirgenerous donations. All of which will go towards the
creation of hampersand food parcels, these willthen be handed out to targeted families and vulnerable
members of the school community. The staff at Ryefield have also raised just over £500 and this will be
used to add further Christmas cheerto thisyear'shamperinitiative, as well as future ones.


https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/winter-grant
mailto:wintergrant@hillingdon.gov.uk?subject=COVID%20Winter%20Grant%20Scheme

Information given to the school
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Trust-wide initiative

A Trust-wide fundralsing initiative, led by Ruislip
High School in the summer term 2020, was
launched to raise money for a local hospice,
Michael Sobell, with a target of £1000. The total
amount was raised by September 2020. A letter
was recently sent to the Trust from Cath Cole,
Interim Director of Fundrasing and
Communication, acknowledging her gratitude
regarding the money raised for the hospice.

T can't tell you how wonderful it is to receive a
donation of this size, particulariy at this incredibly
difficult time for fundraising. It always amazes me
that, despite all the challenges people are facing,
they still take the time and effort to support
charity as you have all done.”

Governance Day

The first inaugural Trust-wide govemance day
was held on Wednesday 18th November 2020.
There were 34 participants, including governors
from all Trust schools as well as Vanguard
Learning Trust members and trustees. The theme
for the day was outstanding, inclusive education
and It involved two keynote speakers from the
Confederation of School Trusts, Leora Cruddas
and Steve Rollett, CEQO and deputy CEO
respectively. The afterncon was a school-based
session for governors reflecting on their school's
development plan.

fFeedback recelved by particpants was
exceedingly positive, In particular the time to
reflect collectively on the core purpose of all
schools in terms of

the advancement of education for the public
purpose.

‘Such a useful day, a real eye-opener, and a
great choice of speakers. Thank you to the team
for pulling this together. If I take anything aviay
it will be our role as govemnors to be the pillars
of education advancement and the insurgent
mission!! Thank you again and Kasserian
Ingera!’

Gurjit Kharbanda, Governor, Ryefield

'The governance day was & triumph for all those
involved. The presentations were powerful,
thought provoking and very informative.
Governors and trustees were certainly reminded
about their responsibilities, particufarly in tenms
of strategic direction and providing support and
challenge to staff and schools, It was useful in
the afternoon to meet as a LGB to discuss
varnous aspects of the SDP. Credit must be given
to the Trust team for organising and faclitating
the day which is not always easy on Zoom!
Thank you.’

Andy Lunnon, Govemnor, Rulslip High




Each schoolin the Trust selected students, one from each key stage, except for Field End’s who are both
in KS2, to be a recipientbased ontheirsupportforone of the Trust’svalues: 1. Life-longlearning

1. Pride

2. Belonging

3. Respect, responsibility and relationships
4. Tolerance and humility

The recipientsreceived a certificate and aTrust pin badge, and a postcard was senthome to their
parents. Each school’s recipients for the autumn term are as follows:

Field End: Isaac and Arsh, KS2

Hermitage: Dolly, EYFS, Ruby, KS1, Nawal, KS2
Ruislip High: Tommy, KS3, Sophie, KS4, Louisa,
KS5

Ryefield: Leonardo, EYFS, Rayan, KS1, Lexie, KS2

Vyners: Ella, KS3, Wemi, KS4, Kathryn, KS5

Vanguard Learning Trust has launched a Trust-wide initiative, inviting students to take partina unique
opportunity tosecure funds for a sustainability project.

The project will be composed of two stages. The first stage will be a school -level competitionin orderto
selectthe team of students that will representthem at the Trust-wide stage.

The second stage will be a Trust-wide dragons’ den experience forstudentsto presenttheirideastoa
panelinorderto secure funds fortheirprojects. Teams will need to demonstrate how their projects will
reduce the school’sand/orlocal community’s carbon footprintin the long term; how the project will be
sustainable; and what the funds will specifically be used for. The dragons’ den experience will take place
inspringterm 2021. The Trust would like to thank Lord Randall of Uxbridge for his support with this
project.

A Trust-wide poetry competition will also be launched



Vanguard Learning Trust
Award

Fur suppoeting the Truat's
value of

Belunging

Travel plan transforms Vyners

A new service introduced by the London Borough
of Hillingdon (LBH), in partnership with transport
experts, has meant that students who were previously
unable to do so can now travel to and from school
independently. Sean, Year 8 at VVyners, was diagnosed
with a brain tumour at the age of four and has scoliosis,
which reqwres regular surgical interventions. LBH
- identified the need for
one-to-one travel training
which involved learning
how to make a journey
from home to school
independently.

As a result of this training,
Sean is now able to travel
unaccompanied to school.

Sean now enjoys
independent travel to
school

student’s life

School improvement work

NQT and NQT+1

in the spring term 2021.

We can make a difference!

J Vanguard Learning Trust nvites
students across the Trust to take part ina
unique oppartunity to secuwre funds for a
‘ project that reduces the carbon footprint
of their school and/or local community,
Internal school compatition

Schoots wil decide how 10 run the COMPEtEion In crder 10 Select the team of studests that wil
represent them ot the Trust-wide stage

Trust-wide sustainability project
Fach school in the Trust wil have s team of up to six students to take part in a dragons’ den
ExXPErEncs 1o present ther idea in order 10 be amarded funds Lo ensurn thee peaject 18 able
10 progress. The team will need to present to the ‘dragons’ how ther project wil reduce the
school's and/or local commnity's carbon footprint i the kong term; how the project wik be
sustainable; and what the funds wil specifically be used
for. The amount of money each tessn con bid for is £500,
L1000, £1500 sead £2000

Project idess can mdude:

o Reducton in miste in particulie food and sing-use
plastic

Recydling and the use of compost

Using renewable energy

Growng organi food and sustamable gandening
Transportation:
schood

mare studerts walking and cycing to

Flyer for the sustainability project

Acrossthe Trust there are 26 teacherswho are either newly qualified teachers (NQT) orin theirsecond
year of teaching (NQT+1). Due to the pandemicand lockdown periodin the lastacademicyear, the
NQTs missed asubstantial part of theirtrainingin school, with many of them not beingable to complete
the majority of their second teaching placements. The NQT+1teachers had to adapt to online teaching
and learning during their probationary year, which affected animportant period of development as part

of theirnew teachingcareer.

Whilst schools have theirown development programmes for NQTs and recently qualified teachers, it
was seen as vital that these teachers were given the opportunity to join awider network of support
across the Trust. Four professional development sessions during the year have been planned to help the
teachersto cope with the extrademands of this yearand to discussissues and strategies that would



develop their professional practice. All sessions are to be led by eitherthe Executive Headteacher,
Martina Lecky, or one of the Trust’s School Improvement Leads.

Session one took place on Wednesday 11th November 2020 on life-work balance and wellbeing, led by
Alex Pape, School Improvement Lead from Vyners School. The session explored the subject of balancing
life and work as a teacherat the start of their career, and Alex provided strategies to help manage time
and stress. The group also made use of the interactive tool ‘Jamboard’ which was new to many of the
group; this was a useful tool for collaboration during the session which many of the participants enjoyed
using.

Group discussion wsing Jamboard Let's Think activity

‘It was really good for the different schools to work together and share problems and ideas. The session
was interactive and there were plenty of opportunities to ask questions and collaborate.’

MFL teacher/NQT, Ruislip High

Let's Think delegate

Let’s Think Hub

Vanguard Learning Trustand Let’s Think Forum are workingin partnership to offera renowned
professional development programme. The aimisto establishthe Trustasa hubfor the Let’s Think
programmes and a centre of good practice.

Let’sThinkis a teachingapproach based on exemplar classroom activities in English, mathematics and
science. The activities address the progression and students’ reasoningin the subject. Teachers receive
pre-planned lessons but require ongoing professional development, facilitated by experienced
practitioners, to ensure the programme is implemented effectively. Although Let’s Think is subject-
based, itenhances general intelligence and increases students’ attainment beyond the particular subject
context; this means thatit can be used as part of schemes of work and can lead to raised attainment
across the curriculum.

Sixteenteachers from across the Trust are taking part in this exciting project. The courses consist of five
twilight sessions spread across the academicyear. The subject courses are led by experienced Let’s
Think tutors: English by Michael Walsh, mathematics by Lynda Maple and science by Martina Lecky.
Feedback gathered fromthe first two sessions has been overwhelmingly positive.



‘I feel my understanding is growing and now in preparation for further teaching, | need to focus on the
questioning that will help facilitate the children’s ability to dig deeper and increase their stamina to
explore further.”

Let’'sThink delegate

‘I really enjoyed the session, particularly the insights into how to help students challenge their peers in
group discussions and how this can in turn aid their own critical evaluation.’

School improvement work

SSATis a national organisation that supports schools, students and teachers through theirmembership
networks and professional development programmes. They help schools to stay informed and
connected as well asrecognising and celebrating the successes of students, teachers, and schools,
sharing practice across the SSAT network.

Schools within the Trust have signed up to three leadership courses this year: Leaders for the Future,
Middle Leadership and Stepping Up to Senior Leadership. The programmes cater for teachers and
leaders atall levelsand are facilitated and led by experienced seniorleaders within the Trust who have
all undertaken the necessary trainingto deliverthese courses as part of the Trust’s professional their

individualschools. Overtime sharing expertise across the Trust will only serve toimprove all of the
schools and benefit students as much as possible.

Delegates have already identified aspects of the course that they are particularly looking forward to and
the facilitators are looking forward to working with them.

‘I amlooking forward to improving my knowledge of areas | am less experienced in and getting advice on
implementing change overtime and measuring impactin schools.’

development provision. The aimin exploring these opportunities for staff inthe Trustisto provide the
forum for all to grow and develop, notjust as classroom practitioners, but also asleaders within

ssat the schools, students
and teachers network

School Improvement Lead, Ryefield Primary School

Liz Strong

Stepping Up to Senior Leadership delegate, Ruislip High School

Whydid you decide you wanted to be one of the Trust’s School Improvement Leads for this academic
year?



In my current role as Deputy Headteacherat Ryefield andin previousroles, | have always been
passionate aboutimprovingteaching and learning. By effectively leading teams of people, we can
achieve the best for

our students; this can be realised by fulfilling the potential of teachers as outstanding practitioners as
well asidentifying whole-school priorities and making plans to accomplish them.

The school improvementrole provides me with the opportunity to diversify and work across the Trust
with colleagues from different key stages and subjects, gaining and sharing e xpertise with othersin
different settings. | thinkitis a fantasticexperience that might not be so readily available to staffin
schools workingalone.

You are currently leading on the arrangement for the Let’s Think hub. What does this entail and what
has been the impact of the firsttwo sessions?

Buildingonthe work done last year, the Let’s Think Hub aims to raise students’ ability to think, reason
and processinformationin English, mathematics and science. Overthe course of the year, teachers
from across the Trust will have the opportunity to deliverlessonsto put the methodology into practice.
My role isto oversee the administration, so that the three facilitators can focus on the contentand
delivery of the course. So far, teachers have been able to engage with the research and they will now
transferthis knowledge by experimenting with lessonsin theirclassrooms and, in future, measurethe
impactthis approach has on deepeninglearners’ thinking skills.



Overthe course of the year, teachers from across the Trust will have the opportunity to deliver lessons to
putthe methodology into practice.

You will be leading and co-facilitating the SSAT future leaders’ course. What has this involved and how
will the three leadership courses benefitall schoolsin the Trust?

| am excited about being trained to deliverthe Leaders forthe Future course by SSAT. The materialsand
contentare really engagingand informativeand | think the course is goingto be enjoyableforthe
delegates. Obviously, this yeardelivering the course virtually is far fromideal, but we have some ideas
on how to make it interactive. In preparation for the launch on Wednesday 9th December 2020, | spent
some time readingresearch into leadership theories and approaches and have particularly enjoyed
Steve Munby’s book: Imperfect Leadership. The ability to be able to offerthese SSAT courses withinthe

Trust, delivered by colleagues, is beneficial to staff and | am certain it will provide quality professional
development forteachers throughouttheircareers.

Term Dates

Term Dates

Autumn term 2020

End of term: Friday 18 December

EARLY SCHOOL CLOSURE: Nursery= 11.30, EYFS =13:15, KS1 = 13:15, KS2 = 13:30
Spring term 2021

INSET: Monday 4 January (SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS)

Term starts: Tuesday 5 January

Half term: Monday 15 February to Friday 19 February



Term ends: Wednesday 31 March

Summer term 2021

Term starts: Monday 19 April

Half term: Monday 31 May to Friday 4 June
INSET: FRIDAY 2 July (SCHOOLCLOSED TO PUPILS)
Term ends: Wednesday 21July

Staff Prep Days: Thursday and Friday 22 + 23 July (SCHOOLCLOSED TO PUPILS)



